PLANNING REPORT –21st October 2021
Planning Applications received 
21/01740/F

3 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Proposed new residential dwelling
Decision: Object to the Application 
consideration still feels that the subdivision of the plot would leave the new and existing dwellings with little private amenity space contrary to the characteristic of the built form in the locality. The proposed dwelling would comprise a cramped form of development and represent an incongruous addition to the street scene, contrary to the NPPF and the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan, Policies H2,H3 and H4. 

The proposed new vehicular entrance is too close to the junction of Low Road and the entrance is blind both ways. This would cause difficult vehicular access and exit and cause highway safety issues.

The Parish Council views all proposed Planning Applications individually and looks at the site, access and the street scene when making decision. We note the comments in the Design and Access Statement regarding recent Planning History and would comment as follows:

17/01924/O – 30 Low Road. The Parish Council supported this application.

18/02240/RM – Plot one, Low Road. This site does not sit within the Parish Boundary of South Wootton. No Parish Council consultation or response.

16/01991/RM – Coach House. 12 Church Lane. The Parish Council objected to this application for a cramped form of development, out of character within the surrounding area. This was granted at appeal.

16/00696/F – Land rear of 19 Nursery Lane. The Parish Council supported this application.

I would also like to add that further applications in the area have also been objected to, as being a cramped form of development and out of character with the locality. The Red House, Hall Lane and Umberleigh, Hall Lane.

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan
21/01276/F
Land North of 77 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton.
Construction of two detached dwellings and garages.
Decision: 
The Parish Council supports the Planning Application in principle but agrees with the comments of the Norfolk County Council Highways Officers and recommend that the plans are revised so that the access is moved back to the rear of the site so that the associated vehicular movements can be conducted clear of the public highway.

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
21/01531/F

Wootton Rise, 19 Priory Lane, South Wootton

Rear extensions and alterations to existing dwelling.
